
MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE 
May 12, 2010 

KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM 
 
Members Present: William Michel II, Ronald Johnson, David Singer, Ronald J. Frederick, 

Neel Kaur (YIG) 
 
Others Present: Nancy Otis 
 
Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 p.m. by Chairman William Michel II 
 
Citizen Comments:    None 
 
Supervisor Comments: Supr. Singer commented that it is nice to be on this Committee. 
 
Chairman Comments: Supr. Michel welcomed new members to the Committee.  There will be a 
meeting on the 19th to discuss guidelines for Committees.  Supr. Frederick asked what the process is 
for budget presentations.  Michel explained that departments come to JLEC first.  Singer asked if Joint 
Services comes to JLEC.  Michel replied no, they go to their own Board.  Departments reporting to 
JLEC are Sheriff, Clerk of Courts, District Attorney, Emergency Management, and Juvenile Intake. 
 
Minutes Read:  April 20, 2010 
 Motion by:  Ronald Johnson  Seconded by:  David Singer Approved:  unanimously 
 
Resolution from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department: 
1) 2010 WI DOT BOTS Intensive Sanctions Program Supplement Grant 
 Motion by:  Ronald Frederick Seconded by:  David Singer Approved:  unanimously 
 Nancy Otis presented the resolution to accept $5,084 from the WI Dept. of Transportation as a 
supplemental award for the 2009-2010 Intensive Sanctions Program managed by WI Community 
Services (WCS).  They have an office on the second floor of the Safety Building.  Grant funds will 
purchase a multi-function color printer; a Preliminary Breath Test (PBT) device; a PBT printer and 
cartridges; and be used to hire a limited term temporary data entry specialist.  The $1,200 match 
required is satisfied by redirecting $800 of the Sheriff’s adopted equipment  
budget, which was for a replacement fax machine for WCS, and $400 through the County IT 
Department. 
     Singer asked how long the program has been in effect.  Otis replied 11 years.  Michel explained that 
this is the only mechanism to monitor second to fifth offense violators.  WCS administers breathalyzer 
tests and UA’s.  This Chapter 85 program helps protect the community as well as monitor offenders.  
Singer asked what the total budget is for the program.  Otis replied that funds of about $50,000 are 
received as well as the in-kind match.  Michel added that fees are also collected from the offenders.  
Otis reported that the yearly renewal application has been filed and that this will be brought to the 
Committee when received.  Singer asked if there are any other providers that could provide this 
service.  Otis responded no.  Singer would like more information about WCS when the full grant is 
brought to the Committee.   
 
Any Other Business Allowed by Law: None 
 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:15 p.m. on motion by Johnson, seconded by Singer. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 



Donna L. DeBree 


